Report of the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Historical Association Rapport de l'assemblée annuelle de la Société historique du Canada

Report of the Annual Meeting

Round Table Discussion on Local History

Volume 15, Number 1, 1936

URI: https://id.erudit.org/iderudit/300152ar DOI: https://doi.org/10.7202/300152ar

See table of contents

Publisher(s)

The Canadian Historical Association/La Société historique du Canada

ISSN

0317-0594 (print) 1712-9095 (digital)

Explore this journal

Cite this document

(1936). Round Table Discussion on Local History. Report of the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Historical Association / Rapport de l'assemblée annuelle de la Société historique du Canada, 15(1), 5–5. https://doi.org/10.7202/300152ar

All Rights Reserved © The Canadian Historical Association/La Société historique du Canada, 1936

This document is protected by copyright law. Use of the services of Érudit (including reproduction) is subject to its terms and conditions, which can be viewed online.

https://apropos.erudit.org/en/users/policy-on-use/



This article is disseminated and preserved by Érudit.

Érudit is a non-profit inter-university consortium of the Université de Montréal, Université Laval, and the Université du Québec à Montréal. Its mission is to promote and disseminate research.

https://www.erudit.org/en/

ROUND TABLE DISCUSSION ON LOCAL HISTORY

T the opening session, on the morning of May 26th, a round table A session was devoted to a discussion of local history, "the problem of its improvement and correlation, and the possibilities of cooperation by university departments of history, archives, historical societies, etc. Prof. Fred Landon was chairman of the session and the subject was introduced by Prof. D. C. Harvey, Provincial Archivist of Nova Scotia and Dr. J. J. Talman, Provincial Archivist of Ontario. Others who took part in the discussion were Professors George W. Brown, Chester Martin, A. G. Dorland, Chester New and R. G. Trotter, Mr. E. C. Kyte of Queen's University Library and Mr. J. McE. Murray, secretary of the Ontario Historical Society. The session was continued beyond the usual closing hour because of the interest shown in the discussion and at the close a resolution was passed: "That this meeting heartily recommends to the Council of the Canadian Historical Association the consideration of means by which the collection and preservation of local records may be encouraged throughout the Dominion. Prof. Landon was named as a committee of one, with power to add, to consider further means of encouraging the development of local history activities.